






































































(Id.) 

 Plaintiff’s arguments seeking to distinguish her case from 

the data breach security cases cited by Defendants based on the 

allege “loss” of her PCI and PHI are unpersuasive here.18  At the 

outset, Plaintiff’s Amended Complaint makes only limited 

references to the purported “loss” of her information.19  

Moreover, to the extent Plaintiff alleges that the injury she 

suffered here is the “loss” (or presumably, disclosure) of her 

“further dissemination” of her information and to secure her 
information “going forward.”   
 
18  Plaintiff opposition also asserts similar allegations that 
her information was “stored in an unsecured manner in 
contravention of HIPPA.”  (Pl.’s Opp’n 26.)  
 
19  (See, e.g., Am. Compl. ¶ 46) (asserting that Omnicell’s 
December 31, 2012 notice letter “failed to advise Plaintiff and 
the Class about the material information concerning the loss of 
their PCI such as how and why an Omnicell employee came to have 
in his possession, outside a medical facility, an Omnicell 
laptop computer containing PCI of Plaintiff and the Class; how 
and why the PCI was unencrypted, in violation of the Health 
Insurance Portability and Accountability Act of 1996; and what 
concrete steps were being taken by all Defendants to secure 
existing PCI to ensure that the PCI of Plaintiff and the Class 
was not compromised in the future.”); (Id. ¶ 49) (alleging that 
“because she has received no reassurance from the Defendants 
that they are taking the necessary steps to ensure that her PCI 
is safe from subsequent loss by the Defendants and unauthorized 
access, Plaintiff has opted to seek treatment for her daughter 
from hospitals that are not a part of SJHS [Inspira]. For 
example, on January 23, 2013, as a direct result of the loss of 
her PCI by SJHS [Inspira], Mrs. Polanco took her daughter to The 
Memorial Hospital of Salem County in Salem, New Jersey, as 
opposed to” the Inspira hospital located by her home.)  
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